Queensland Government

Cabinet – October 2018
Whole-of-Government National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) Legislative Review
Minister for Communities and Minister for Disability Services and Seniors

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]The Queensland Government is progressing a whole-of-Government legislative review as part of Queensland’s transition to full scheme implementation of the National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) from 1 July 2019. This is to ensure the necessary legislation is in place to support the NDIS, and reflect the Queensland Government’s ongoing role to champion accessibility and inclusion. 
2. An options paper has been developed to support broad stakeholder consultation for reframed disability legislation for Queensland.
3. The options paper will:
a. Seek feedback on ideas for new laws across three key objectives – strengthening the focus on the rights of people with disability; increasing consistency, collaboration and accountability; and strengthening government and community partnerships; and
b. Provide an update on the implementation of the NDIS Quality and Safeguarding Framework (QSF) which will operate in Queensland at full scheme, and seek feedback on specific issues related to the NDIS Worker Screening scheme. 
4. Cabinet approved the release of the Options Paper: Reshaping the Disability Services Act 2006 - An inclusive and accessible Queensland to support consultation.
5. Attachments
· Options Paper: Reshaping the Disability Services Act 2006 - An inclusive and accessible Queensland
